


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 20 October 2020 at 7.00pm virtually via Microsoft Teams


Councillors Present


P Gilbert 				Mrs C Rule	
I Harvey (Chairman)		Mrs L Skeites
J Lang 				P Wilkins
H Pickett				R Willey
M Rowse						
			
							
				
Clerk – Mrs S Folds		
	

There was one member of the public present.


Councillor H Pickett had trouble with his microphone, therefore Councillor I Harvey stood in as the Chairman.  He opened the meeting.  


1.	Public Session

None.

2.	Absence

Councillor Mrs K Wilson had submitted her apologies to the meeting.  

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs C Rule, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 20 October 2020 be approved as a true record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

4.	Declarations of Interest

None.

5.	Planning

PA20/08645 - Mrs C Matthews - Land Rear of The Cuddy, Polhorman Lane - Outline application for a dwelling with all matters reserved except access

There were seven letters of objection submitted online.  One neighbour joined the online meeting, but we were unable to hear her comments.  She had previously contacted the Parish Council with her comments.

There was a lengthy discussion among the Councillors.  The following comments were made:-

· Back garden development;
· Loss of old trees and well established shrubs (not mentioned in the planning application);
· The access to the site is incredibly tight;
· Polhorman Lane is one vehicle wide in places.  The addition of another property, will increase the traffic along that lane;
· Removing part of an existing property to create a new dwelling is completely unnecessary;
· Overdevelopment of the site – having to remove trees and shrubs to create extra room for this dwelling.  It is not infill, it’s merely profiteering from the garden.

It was proposed by Councillor P Wilkins, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to object to the application on the following grounds:-

· Back garden development which would result in a loss of old trees and well established shrubs (not mentioned in the planning application);
· The access to the site is incredibly tight.  Polhorman Lane is one vehicle wide in places.  The addition of another property will increase the traffic along that lane.  The Highways Department has objected to additional dwellings on Polhorman Lane recently;
· Overdevelopment of the site – having to remove trees and shrubs to create extra room for this dwelling;
· The residential amenity of the properties to the north and south of the proposed property will be severely affected if this dwelling is built.

PA20/08714 – Mr P Cook – 23 Clifden Close – Formation of side sun room 

No comments had been received in relation to this application.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA20/05677 – Mr Antwis – Tremellyon, Polurrian Road – Extension and alterations to existing property including creation of first floor accommodation, dormer window, rooflights and roof terrace

This property had been the subject of several planning applications over a number of years.

Concern was raised over the increase in the size of the dwelling and the increase in the amount of glazing.  However, these plans were for a smaller extension to the dwelling than previously approved.

It was proposed by Councillor P Gilbert and seconded by Councillor P Wilkins to support the application.  The proposal received four votes.  Four Councillors voted against the application and one abstained.  The Chairman used his casting vote and it was RESOLVED to support the application.

6.	Report from Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule 

Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule advised the meeting that a contact list for Covid help would be circulated by the Clerk following the meeting.  Cornwall Council and the Police were conducting patrols to ensure that businesses and residents were complying with the current lockdown.

Funding had been provided to many charities and orgnisations from the Community Chest, which included a £1,000 donation from Coastline Housing.

Councillor Rule had undergone Code of Conduct Training, which covered the new Code of Conduct which would come into effect in Mid 2021.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

It was noted with sadness that two people had tragically lost their lives at Mullion Harbour during recent bad weather.  The Clerk had made contact with the National Trust, who owned the harbour, in attempt to have improved signage placed at the entrance to the harbour.  Lights were needed during the hours of darkness and the emergency telephone needed to be better highlighted.  The National Trust did not agree with the Parish Council’s recommendations and the Clerk was asked to offer to pay for the new signage at the Harbour.  This was an urgent matter as the stormy weather was now upon us.

8.	Public Rights of Way

FP4 (Garro Lane) had been severely cut back by Cornwall Council.  A complaint had been made to the Clerk by a neighbouring land owner and he had been directed to the Environment Service at Cornwall Council.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

It was reported that the cemetery gates required painting and that the lane leading to the cemetery needed trimming.  It was agreed that these were jobs that should be left to the Spring.

Councillor I Harvey advised the meeting that the park was in a good condition.  One item of the outside gym equipment had broken, and the Clerk was liaising with Lars Laj to have it repaired.

The CCTV system required servicing.  The Clerk was in contact with the installers.

There was no news on the purchase of the Cemetery extension land.

10. 	Highways 

No issues were raised.

11.	To discuss the Mullion Community Award

Councillors discussed whether the Award should be presented this year.  It was proposed by Councillor Mrs C Rule, seconded by Councillor P Wilkins and RESOLVED to continue with the Award.

12.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

None.

13.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor P Wilkins, seconded by Councillor Mrs C Rule and RESOLVED to approve the financial statement.

14.	Other correspondence received

None.

15.	Planning Enforcement

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.21pm.




Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman
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